From: Adrienne Strock [astrock@chipublib.org]

Sent: Saturday, August 24, 2013 3:32 PM

To: Berlin, Steve

Subject: Re: Official City Travel Disclosure August 2013

It was a YOUmedia Network Retreat sponsored and paid for by MacArthur and the National Writing Project.

Sent from my iPhone

>

> Hi Steve,

>

> This week, Taylor and I attended the YOUmedia Network Retreat in Welches, Oregon. Here's a schedule of our activities:

>

> Monday, August 19:

> We flew to Oregon and attended the evening dinner and reception.

>

> Tuesday, August 20:

> We attended an opening session where we learned about the structure of the retreat/conference and each site introduced themselves via a 3-minute commercial. As a result of the 3 minute commercial we developed "open space" conversations that happened on Tuesday and Wednesday. Open sessions we attended included the following topics: YOUmedia spaces, curriculum/program development and portfolios and partnerships. We were also divided into task groups. Taylor helped to lead a task group on developing a connected learning programming guide that she has previously contributed to. I attended a task group on badging. In the evening we attended a showcase highlighting student work and a consultancy demonstration.

>

> Wednesday, August 20:

> We attended consultancy sessions with other site members through random assignment were we got good ideas to take back to YOUmedia. We did more work with task groups. Taylor remained in the programming guide group, and I attended a mentoring task group. In the afternoo, we had a mini maker faire, and I hosted a printmaking station. We attended another open space discussion on digital storytelling.

>

> Thursday, August 21:

> On our final day of the retreat, we had a closing session and visited the Oregon Museum of Science and Industry's maker lab before being shuttled back to our final destinations and the airport.

>

> Adrienne Strock

> YOUmedia Manager

> Chicago Public Library

